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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention First Business Meeting
June 13, 2008
We Protect Southwest Virginia
13 June, 2008
The First Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Friday, 13 June, 2008 at the Roanoke Plaza Hotel in Roanoke, VA with 86 members present, representing 16 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 14:00 hours by President Mike Moles. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Mike Moles of the Riner Vol. Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

President Mike Moles recognized the members of the Riner Vol. Fire Department and the Ladies Auxiliary and thanked them for the hard work putting on the convention.
President Moles recognized the sponsor for the first business meeting, 2-Way Radio of Wytheville, VA.  Mr. Craig Allison addressed the members in attendance.

There where 53 people that attended the training on Friday morning. The training was sponsored by First Defense Security and was presented by Mr. Karl Mercer, Deputy Chief, Virginia Fire Marshal Academy.
Reports:
President:
President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· President Moles welcomed everyone and reviewed the ABC laws for the hotel.
· He reviewed the Sunday Service.

· President Moles appointed the following committees:

· Audit committee – Page Brockenbrough, Lawrence Keffer and Greg Gravley
· Nominating Committee – Billy Hanks, Joe Kingrea and Martin Keffer
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President John Campbell offered the following report.
· Thanked Riner Fire Department and the Riner Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary for the hard work in planning the convention.
· Working on the 2009 convention.

· 2009 convention will be held at the higher Education Center in Abingdon.

2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Jennifer Holloway offered the following report.
· Also thanked Riner Fire Department and the Riner Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary for the hard work in planning the convention.
· Starting to plan for the 2010 Convention.

Treasure:
Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Joe Kingrea and seconded by Mr. Potsie Smith to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
· Treasures report is attached in the minute’s log.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Second dues notices will be sent out.

· Working on the website. Using a new program and having a little problem learning it.
Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Notified the association of the passing of 2 association members wives.
· Kenny would like to see future Memorial Services to include the recognition of firefighter wives that have passed away in the past year.
Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
No Report

Convention Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Working on setting the basics for the future conventions.
· The association will be helping with the 2009 convention and work towards the 2010 convention.

· If you have any questions or comments please contact Mr. David Akers at dakers815@aol.com. 

· Please see the New Business Section for additional information.

Executive Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Please see the New Business Section for additional information.
Legislative Committee:
No Report

Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall offered the following report:
· The committee will be trying to contact the delinquent departments and see who is getting the information.

· Steve asked that if the dues from the 2007-2008 delinquent members do not get paid if the association wants to drop these members from the association.
· Second dues notices will be sent out and the status will be reviewed at the spring meeting.

· If there are departments in your area that are not members please talk to them about joining the association.
· Steve asked everyone to visit the vendors at the convention.

Scholarship Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· The application will be posted on the web site.

· There was only 1 application received. The applications got sent out late for this year.

· The $250.00 will be awarded at the Saturday night awards.

· The sponsors for the scholarship are LCM and VFIS.
Training Committee:
President Moles introduced Mr. Don Hansen of the Virginia Department of Fire Programs.

· The 2008 – 2009 training schedule will be released this summer.
· Virginia Department of Fire Programs will be losing 12 Million dollars in the budget over the next 2 years.

· If you sign up for a class please attend, it cost to put on a class and if people do not attend it still cost the Department of Fire Programs.

· A new officers association has started up. The Southwest Virginia Fire Officers Association will be conducting training in Roanoke in October, 2008.
· The Instructors College will held every other year in Salem, Va. At Roanoke College.

· The Virginia Department of Fir Programs will be rolling out a pilot Mayday Awarness program.
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Joe Crocket an association Past President is in a nursing home.
· Charlie Haymore, from Pulaski is ill and lost his wife recently.

· If the present fire department in Pulaski is ever moved Charlie would like to see the building turned into a firefighting museum.
· Attended the viewing for Radford Firefighter Byron Roseberry.

· The recent Pulaski school was full with a good attendance.

· The Galax school will be coming up soon.

By-laws Committee:
No report.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offered the following report:
· The contest will be held between the hotel and Channel 7 building.
· The contest will start at 13:00 hours.
· The Captains meeting will be after the Second Business Meeting on Saturday.
Ways and Means Committee:
Mr. Potsie Smith of the Ways and Means Committee offered the following report:
· The CiCi’s Pizza fund raiser raised $10.00 for the association.
· There was a fund raiser for the Special Olympics the same night.

Web Page Committee:
Mr. Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· The new website is being worked on at this time.
Old Business
There was no old business discussed at this meeting.
New Business
The Southwest Virginia Fire Officers Association will be holding a training session on October 3 and 4, 2008.

Forms will be available at the VDFP booth. There will be a $35.00 registration fee and the training will be held at the Roanoke Civic Center.

There will be no fee to be a member of this new association.

The Executive Committee presented the following report under New Business, the report was offered by Mr. Mike Stevens.
There was a discussion about the association being the host of future conventions. The 2009 convention will be a “transition” year and the association will host the convention in 2010.

The Executive Committee has broken their recommendations into 5 items of discussion.
Item #1 – Starting for the next 2 years the chairman of the Convention Committee will be appointed by the President.

· The chair will be appointed by the President and then the chair will appoint the co-chair and the members of the committee. This will include the sitting President.

· The Executive Committee will endorse this committee.

Mike called for discussion on this item. There was some discussion; the main point that was brought out was that this will help smaller departments that want to get into leadership roles in the association.

Item #2 – In 2011 there will be a by-laws change to make the Convention Committee chairman an elected official.

· This will be the only committee not appointed by the President.

Item #3 (A) – Money (Finance)
· Starting in 2010 all money, both incoming and outgoing, will go through the association. This is to include registration, major sponsors, vendors, etc.
· There will be a portion of the money that comes from the sale of the local ads that will go back to the host department (See Item #4)

· The Assistant Secretary and Assistant Treasure will handle the incoming money and the registration for the association sponsored conventions.

· The Assistant Secretary will receive all incoming money as well as the registration for the convention. The Assistant Secretary will keep a copy of the registration and forward the money to the Assistant Treasure.
· There will be a second registration sheet that will be sent to the host department.

· The Assistant Treasure shall handle the distribution of all convention related funds.

Item #3 (B) – Pre Registration

Pre registration is important to establish accurate counts for food and facilities. 

· Pre Registration will be a very important part of future conventions.
· The registration fee will be doubled if the members are not registered b a given date.

· Mr. Steve Hall noted that it will be very important that the registration packages be sent out very early to assure that members have the registration information.

· Abingdon will have the registration forms out by the 15th of January, 2009.

· The registration forms will also be posted on the association website once they are received from the host department.

Item #3 (C) – Children’s convention rates

With a growing number of children attending the conventions, the future of this association rest with our children, the cost to help cover the meals has gone up.
· The association Convention Committee will ask that children be registered as participants of the association.

· The cost for children 6 – 12 years old will be ½ of the regular registration rate. Children 5 and under will be free.

· Children 13 years and older will be registered as adults.

At no point was this rate set to deter the participation of our children. This is to help get an accurate count and provide the best convention possible.

A separate checking account will be established to handle all convention transactions. The treasure will be checking to see if this be a problem with the tax structure of the association.

Item #4 – What if the host department wants to host the convention at its location?

If the host department wants to host the convention at a location of its choice, that will be OK. The association Convention Committee will not dictate the location of the convention.
· When a member comes into office as the Second Vice President he or she will be asked to provide a letter of intent along with information about the location that they want to host convention. If they want the Convention Committee to find the location that will be fine. If the members department wants to host the convention at a location of their choice they will be asked to provide a letter stating the location and facilities they intend on using. The Convention Committee will review this information to make sure that the location can accommodate the convention. 

· The host department will be responsible items such as shirt design, memorial service and other personal touches for the convention. If there is any question about these items the Convention Committee will assist and provide support and guidance.
· In the event that a department wants to host the convention at a location of its choice the finances will still go through the association as stated above. 

· The host department will receive 10% of the revenue from the sell of local ads.

Item #5 – The guidance for the convention will come through the Convention Committee.

The convention Committee will give assistance and guidance to the president as needed and requested.

· If there is a problem that the President and the Convention Committee cannot resolve it shall be brought before the Executive Committee as stated in the association by-laws.

There was a great deal of discussion about the above listed items.
There was a motion made by Mr. Jeremy Williams and seconded by Mr. Todd Chrisley to accept the recommendations of the Executive Committee. Motion voted on and passed.
In other Executive Committee business,
· The committee has recommended that Mr. David Bailey, a lobbyist for the Virginia State Firefighters Association, be brought into the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association as an honorary non-paying member of the association.

· The committee has also recommended that Mr. Mark Bowery of VFIS have has membership status changed from associate member of the association to a honorary non-paying member.
The meeting was adjourned at 15:35 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next meeting, the second convention business meeting, will be Saturday, June 14, 2008, at 10:00 AM at the 62nd Annual Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Convention at the Roanoke Plaza Hotel.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com
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